


To: Florida Public Service Commission September 23, 2025
Florida Public Counsel

From: Frank Maranto, Treasurer (maranto@gmail.com)
Cross Creek Community Association
239785-4750

The Florida Public Service Commission is committed to making sure that Florida's consumers
receive some of their most essential services — electric, natural gas, telephone, water, and
wastewater — in a safe, reasonable, and reliable manner.

The Public Counsel was created with the realization that the citizens of the state cannot

adequately represent themselves in utility matters, and that the rate-setting function of the
Commission is best performed when those who will pay utility rates are represented in an
adversary proceeding by counsel at least as skilled as counsel for the utility company.

With the information below, | would like to suggest that both of the above agencies have
failed in their responsibilities to provide a reasonable service toresidents in my
community. | am requesting that both the Commission and the Public Counsel review and
correct this egregious disservice.

Background
I represent Cross Creek of Fort Myers Condominium Association, a small condominium

community of 905 residents located in Fort Myers, Florida. Our residents are nearly all retired
and all but a few properties are 2 bedroom condos having 1 or 2 residents.
History of Sewage Costs

For our community, the average increase for sewage treatment from 2000 thru 2016 was a
reasonable 3.8% per year resulting in a 2016 payment of $288,659. However, in 2017, we were
notified that our rate would be going from $288,659 to $495,216 an increase of 71.6%. At that
point, we filed an official complaint and appealed to various governmental officials including the
Public Service Commission, the Office of Public Counsel, our local Commissioner Cecil
Pendergrass, and even Governor Rick Scott. Unfortunately, we were unsuccessful in convincing
anyone to take up our case.

The 71.6% Increase

In 2017, our rate was increased because we were changed to a “Flat Rate” of $45.60 based on an
assumed usage of 5,000 gallons per month. The table below provided by the PSC shows that the
entire Eagle Ridge group was actually using only 2489 gallons per month—less than half of the
assumed and charged usage. Even more importantly, our own community of 905 comprised only
about 8% of the Eagle Ridge system and our demographics confirm that our own community had
significantly lower usage than the average Eagle Ridge user. In fact, during our complaint related
to the 2017 increase, we provided information that the water bill for my own community based

on actual usage averaged only $13.51 per month compared to the newly imposed flat rate of
$45.60 for sewage. The cost for sewage was going to be nearly 3.5 times the cost of water!









